[image: image1.png]


OSSEO-MAPLE GROVE ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION


SECRETARY’S REPORT

August 21, 2007
Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order by Mike Parenteau, President, at 7:06 p.m. 

Attending:
Mike Parenteau, Ward Wallner, Tom Goltz, Steve Larson, Dave Ditty, Ron Torfin, Jeff Young, Gary Fena, Marci Sadler, Dave Mauch and Tim Murphy
Open Forum:

Traveling Fastpitch Success:  At the AFA Northern Zone National Tournaments, OMGAA’s teams were highly successful with the 12U team taking 1st place, the 16U taking 2nd place and the 18U taking 3rd place.  The 14U team competed at Disney World in a highly competitive tournament and finished in the upper bracket.

Background Checks:  Mike Parenteau found that many coaches did not submit background checks or they were turned in after the season was completed.  A discussion was held about putting more teeth into the process- for example, a coach would not receive his/her equipment bag without having all team coaches sign background check forms.  The issue will be revisited next Spring.  The form will be placed on-line for easier access.  

The refund matter that was brought forward at the July meeting has been resolved.  The Refund Policy should be revised to address issues presented. 
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes for the month of July, 2007 meeting were submitted by Tim Murphy for board review and approval.




Motion to approve minutes was made by Don Myhre



Seconded by Marci Sadler 




Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:
Account balances and summary of activity for the period ended August 21, 2007 were submitted by Tom Goltz for board review and approval.




Motion to approve was made by Steve Larson



Seconded by Ward Wallner




Motion was voice approved unanimously.
Director’s Reports:
IT Director:
Don Myhre reported that he will be reviewing options for a new e-mail provider.  Some people had technical problems with getting e-mail to www.omgaa.org.
Equipment Director: Marci Sadler reported that she has only received about half of the equipment bags back at this time.  She will arrange another date to collect bags.  Marci believes that there is a need to purchase new equipment bags as many are beyond repair.  She also mentioned a need to buy left handed catchers mitts- we seemed to have more left handed catchers than ever before!

Fall Ball:
Chris Sullivan reported that 222 participants have registered for Fall baseball-about twice as many as in recent years.  A discussion was held regarding teams that have registered directly with MYAS.  MYAS seems to negotiate prices with teams individually.  In the future ALL OMGAA based teams should register through OMGAA or they may not use OMGAA equipment, insurance or team names.  
Fund Raising Director:
Gary Fena reported that he is looking into holding a casino night as a fundraiser.
Junior House League Director:  
Steve Larson reported that he conducted a separate survey of the parents of the 9 Year Old league players.  He received approximately 50 responses.  The survey consisted of two main issues- Kid Pitch and Cub Ball.  On Kid Pitch, the results were even split with 40% wanting to have Kid Pitch throughout the season, 40% were okay with the split season of machine pitch and then switching to Kid Pitch and 10% wanted to keep machine pitch all season.  Steve noted that the pitching of the 9 Year Olds improved substantially throughout the year, but the hitting was a challenge when kids pitched.  Most parents would like to see MG Park & Rec. have Cub Ball for only one year and have a machine pitch program at the 8 Year Old level.  Steve will be meeting with Park & Rec in the near future to discuss his findings.  Steve also mentioned that he recently sent a letter to Terry Just at Park & Rec with specifications for fenced dugouts that the Capital Improvement Committee would support. 
House Fastpitch Director:
Jeff Young reported that he is looking for a replacement for his position.
Junior Traveling Baseball Director:
Dave Ditty stated that he has reserved a date for tryouts at the Plymouth Dome on April 6, 2008.  He sent his own survey to participants and is still tallying the responses. 

Senior Traveling Baseball Director:
Ron Torfin sated that the Gopher State league had a great season- until the playoffs.  The Mickey Mantle and Sr. Babe Ruth teams did well this season and are pushing to move up to the Tier One level, but Ron believes they are playing at the correct level.  The number of players and interest seems strong for the future.  

AD HOC COMMITTEES
Domed Facility:

Marci Sadler reported that the process should be moving forward with the school district.  The issue remains the land and any facility located on school property will need the approval of the School Board.

Fund Raising:

Gary Fena reported that the golf tournament is set for 2008 at Sundance- the third Saturday in May.  We’ll start now to drum up support for sponsorship.

Capital Improvements:
Ward Wallner reported that the committee left off with designs for dugouts and fencing for ball fields.  All improvements need to be approved by Park & Rec.  The committee is looking to do some smaller projects, such as fenced dugouts as Steve mentioned.  Ward expects new membership on the committee as the board will have some turnover at the October meeting.
NEW BUSINESS:

Year End-On- Line Survey
Don Myhre presented reports from the on-line survey.  The responses are broken down by each program.  Overall there was a total of 502 responses- a significant improvement over past years when about 200 replied.  Don mentioned there are two very strong trends- the first trend was in the category of:  Did you have fun this year? and Will you play again next year?  Both of those questions had a 97% Yes response.  The second tend was a strong negative response about the baseball tryout venue in 2007.  
A discussion was held about the survey results.  The on-line process is significantly easier than the manual process used in the past.  One drawback is that the survey would only allow one response per computer, so households with multiple players could not respond for each player.  Don will post a “Thank-You” to all who participated and state that the Board takes the responses seriously- for example, the tryouts for baseball will return to the Plymouth Dome in 2008.

Pitch Count

Steve Larson was asked by Maple Grove Park & Rec about the OMGAA policy on pitch count for players.  The Little League World Series and recent articles in the paper have brought this issue to the forefront.  OMGAA currently does not have a pitch count rule for each pitcher, but a graduated number of innings a player may pitch as they get older.  Currently in House League baseball, the rules are:



9 Year Olds


1 inning per game




10 & 11 Year Olds

2 innings per game

These leagues have a run limit per inning, so the overall number of pitches is limited.




12 & 13 Year Olds

3 Innings per game

`


14 & 15 Year Olds

5 innings per game

These leagues do not have a run limit 

House Fastpitch has a 3 inning per game rule at all levels, with run limits.  These rules tend to create fair play in the league.

There are no restrictions in Traveling Baseball or Traveling Fastpitch for number of pitches or innings pitched- except in some baseball tournaments.
Steve will respond to Maple Grove Park & Rec. with our pitch count rules.

Resume Directors Reports-

Training Director:  Dave Mauch stated that he is looking at providing umpire clinics run by professional umpires in addition to the training provided by Chuck Triggs.  OMGAA should insist that all OMGAA umpires take this training before they work for OMGAA.
Additions to the Agenda:

Mike Parenteau reviewed the board positions that will be up for election at the October meeting.  Those include:  Vice President, Information and Technologies Director, Equipment Director, Junior House Baseball Director, House Fastpitch Director, and Junior Traveling Baseball Director.  If any current director will not be seeking re-election, they are asked to inform Mike at the earliest possible time to help recruit a replacement. 

Mike mentioned that OMGAA received a thank you card from Nichole Carstensen, one of the OMGAA Scholarship Award winners who will be attending the University of North Dakota.  
Unfinished Business:
Debit Cards- Tom Goltz has met with Wells Fargo Bank to discuss our needs.  It appears that the solution that makes sense is to issue 5 to 7 credit cards for the Program Directors and Fund Raising Director.  This would enable those individuals to pay for tournaments and hotel expenses on-line and will allow the OMGAA Treasurer to track expenses.  The items charged on the card are the personal responsibility of the director.  Purchase Orders for the items purchased would still need to be completed so that the Treasurer could pay bills associated with the card.  More discussion will follow in upcoming months.
Adjournment



Motion to adjourn was made by Tim Murphy


Seconded by Ward Wallner 



Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 pm.

Submitted by,

Tim Murphy, OMGAA Secretary

Minutes are not considered official until approved by the Board at the next meeting.

Future Meetings:

	September 18, 2007
	7:00 pm

	October 16, 2007
	7:00 pm

	November 20, 2007
	7:00 pm


All meetings at the Maple Grove Community Center
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